These are the minutes from the April 5, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr. John Dougherty – Chair, Mr. Walter Moran – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant.

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

New Business:

- 1. Mrs. White moved to approve the March 22, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously.
 - Mr. Marino advised there will be porta-potties at the ball fields in town now through October 25th.
 - Mrs. White wanted to discuss burning permits and what people should be burning in their yards. Mr. Marino will ask the Fire Department how they address this.
 - Mrs. White asked Mr. Marino if Town Council has addressed what the Board proposed for Healthy Hanover. Mr. Marino said they have not and he would follow-up with them.
 - The Board discussed the letter from D.E.P. to Merchant's Row regarding non compliance of monitoring report submittals. Mr. Marino said if they do not respond to D.E.P. he will notify them.

Ms. Tramontana was accepted into the Title 5 Inspector's course scheduled for Wednesday, April 13th and the exam on April 20th.

6:15 – Appointment – 592 Center Street – Mrs. White moved to allow construction of a 3 season sunroom at 592 Center Street as proposed on the plan submitted by North Star Bailey Co. with the variance as noted in the letter, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously.

Plans:

1401 Hanover Street – Plan resubmitted. Mr. Moran moved to accept the revised septic plans for 1401 Hanover Street, dated November 12, 2008 and revised April 4, 2011, with the variances as noted on the plan, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. Deed Restriction.

526 Center Street – Approved as submitted

6:45 – Interview for Assistant Health Agent/DMI Inspector – Kevin Biggins

7:15 – Interview for Assistant Health Agent/DMI Inspector – Arthur Ceurvels

- 2. 124 Stonegate Lane Proposed Irrigation Well approved
- 3. 1 Bard Rock Lane Request to perform a de-watered perc. test tabled until next Board of Health meeting

Plans:

54 Absolom Way – Approved as submitted

416 Columbia Road – Mrs. White moved to approve the use of the White Knight system at 416 Columbia Road, plan dated March 22, 2011 designed by Merrill Associates, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously. Monthly reports must be submitted to the Board of Health. Mr. Marino will ensure there is a Zabel filter in the septic tank.

Mr. Marino gave his update:

- Draft Pool Regulations were handed out and will be discussed at a later date.
- The Board discussed the candidates for Assistant Health Agent/DMI Inspector.

The Board decided on signage for the Town Hall that requires smokers to be 25 feet from entrances, exit and windows. Mr. Marino will send an e-mail/memo to employees of the building informing them of this. Signs will be ordered.

Permits and Licenses signed Correspondences reviewed

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.